To: Dr. Christine Haynes, Chair of Graduate Council
From: Dr. Katherine Hall-Hertel, Associate Dean of the Graduate School
Date: December 4%, 2017

RE: Proposed Changes to Time Limits and Course Revalidation Policies

These two policies are intertwined and must be addressed together. A review of peer institutions
shows that all set an upper limit on how long a student has to complete a graduate program. This
typically varies from 5-7 years for master’s degrees and 6-10 years for doctoral degrees. These
policies either take the form of a limit based on the student’s “time in program”, or based on the age
of the courses. This proposal represents a hybrid model of the “time in program” and course age
models, keeping the time limits on the courses themselves, but allowing for extensions that are not
course-specific.

This proposal creates additional flexibility for both students and faculty. It extends all time limits by
one (1) year, and allows the Graduate School to approve extensions of the time limits by up to one (1)
year with appropriate justification. It forces students and programs to follow mutually established
deadlines for completion, and it outlines the ramifications for failure to adhere to those deadlines.

This change will eliminate the course revalidation process. Course revalidation is problematic.
Although intended to allow students to demonstrate currency in a given topic, there is no
institutional policy for what this process should look like. In most cases, students who exceed the
time limits do so with multiple courses, meaning they must produce additional work at a time they
need to focus on completing their program. Lastly, there are some courses which faculty argue have
not changed significantly in many years and should not require revalidation. Given that a minority of
peer institutions offer a course revalidation process, it seems that permitting extensions of the time
limits makes is more practical for graduate education.

Please consider this substantive change to the graduate-level academic policies on time limits and
course revalidation for the 2018-19 Graduate Catalog.

1. Proposal for modification of time limits and course revalidation - Master’s
degrees

Catalog location: Degree Requirements and Academic Policies/Master’s Degree Requirements

Current catalog copy:

Time Limit
No course older than six years may be applied towards a master's degree (including transfer
credit). This policy is in place because of the University's interest in a degree being current when it is






